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McGinn PTA
Formal Meeting Minutes: APPROVED 1/11/23

Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 7:30pm

Establishing a Quorum:
See sign up sheet. 14 members in attendance.

Call to Order/Welcome:
7:30pm
We went around and introduced ourselves. Several parents from Ms. Kika’s class mentioned they were
looking for opportunities to volunteer.
Susan noted that we changed the format of the Agenda to be Old Business, New Business, and Looking
Ahead to try to reduce the repetition of topics discussed.

Approval of Minutes:
Susan: “Motion to approve the minutes from the September 21st meeting?”
First: Rosalina Walter
Second: Dara Eisenstein
Minutes approved!

Principal’s Report: Dr. Sasha Slocum.
Read by Susan Pastir. (Dr. Slocum is in DC attending a Blue Ribbon Event.)

GREAT NEWS
A. Welcome Back, Mrs. Zmuda! She returns Monday, November 8th. Ms. Clancey will teach 3rd grade at Coles.

EVENT HIGHLIGHTS
A. Respect Week and National School Violence Awareness Week – Thank you, McGinn PTA for theme-based

activities our students loved!
B. BMX Bike Assembly - The entire staff and students absolutely loved this event! The group was professional,

relaxed and comfortable with the big crowds.
C. Hispanic Heritage Month – The school participated in several activities in addition to announcements to

celebrate LatinX cultures.
D. Color Run – Another beautiful day for a Color Run! So many students participated and ran their hearts out!
E. Food Drives/Sharing Lunches - The PTA’s continued focus on service is heartwarming and so needed.
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F. Halloween – Thank you, Room Parents, for running “regular” Halloween fun! What a blast!
G. PTA Staff Lunch - This elegant lunch was enjoyed by all of our staff and visiting staff - thank you so much!

CURRICULUM
A. Curriculum Corner - This continues to be our teachers’ streamlined curriculum resource districtwide.
B. Native American Heritage Month - Each month we are using McGinn’s Family Culture Survey to highlight

cultures and important events.
C. Assessment - This fall, our 3rd graders took the COGAT Screener, our 4th graders took the New Jersey Start

Strong Assessment, and all of our students in grades 1-4 took the MAP Math assessment
D. Professional Development -

- 10/11 - Teachers received differentiated training on Teachers’ College Readers Workshop
- 11/2 - Teachers all received the same professional development on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion

led by teachers and administrators. They also had Everyday Math training for the updated program.
E. Conferences - The connection between home and school has been outstanding, thank you!

TECHNOLOGY
A. iPads - All students have migrated to iPads, and it is going well.
B. Lego Robots - Two fourth grades are already building and coding their robots
C. Spheros - All other 4th grades are using our Spheros to program.
D. PTA Lego League Jr. and Lego Club are ready to begin

ASSESSMENT
A. NJSTART STRONG - 4th Grade Language Arts and Math
B. MAP Assessment - Grades 1 - 4 Language Arts and Math
C. COGAT - 3rd Grade Screener Verbal, Quantitative and Nonverbal

SCHOOL COMMUNITY COMMITTEES
A. School Climate/Safety Committee - HIB training and planning; Family Cultures
B. Health and Wellness Committee - This committee includes our nurse, PE teacher and plans for fitness.
C. McGinn Gardens Committee - Our gardens are ready for winter. We can prepare for the Spring.
D. School Improvement Panel (SCIP) - Works on GEOY and PD and school/district improvement goals
E. Would you like to join a committee? Please complete this Google Form.

MISCELLANEOUS
A. Student Council – This is campaign week! Next week, we begin voting. If students are running, they may

upload videos to the shared folder through their spf account logged into Google. Outside accounts will not
work.

B. Homework Club is going great! We have not needed an additional session as of yet.
C. Substitutes and Instructional Aides Needed - If you know of someone interested in becoming a substitute or

instructional aide for the district, please encourage them to apply.
D. New district logo!
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UPCOMING DATES
A. 11/2 - COGAT 3rd Grade; PTA Meeting, 7:30 PM, McGinn Media Center
B. 11/2 - 11/4 - Parent/Teacher Conferences; Single Session Days
C. 11/4 - School Spirit Day/Pretzel Pick Up
D. 11/7 - 11/11 - Conferences continue - Regular School Schedule
E. 11/8 - Veteran’s Day Celebration; Sharing Lunches; Election Day - 4th Grade enters and dismisses through Doo
F. 11/10 - 11/11 - NJEA Convention: Schools Closed
G. 11/14 - 11/17 - McGinn PTA Food Drive
H. 11/15 - Reflections Art Submission Deadline; Sharing Lunches moved to this day so it doesn’t interfere

with Election day.
I. 11/15 - 11/18 - McGinn PTA Book Fair; 11/16 - Evening Book Fair, 6:30 PM
J. 11/16 - Dictionary Day, 3rd Grade presented by SPF Rotary
K. 11/16 - 11/18 - McGinn PTA Coat Drive
L. 11/22 - Pie Sale Pick Up
M. 11/24 - 11/27 - Thanksgiving Break
N. 12/3 - Breakfast with Flame
O. 12/5 - Author Visit - Lesa Cline-Ransome
P. 12/9 - Day of Code - Computer Science Education Week

Old Business: Susan Pastir
● Kindergarten Picnic:

We held our Kindergarten picnic on October 3rd, rescheduled from its original date of September
19th due to rain. It was held in the cafeteria due to rain once again. Fun was had by all students
who attended, but in the future I propose having a third rain date in order to give students more
space to run and play outdoors. Thank you to all of the fourth grade families who so generously
donated snacks and drinks!

● Fall Plant Sale:
Our Fall Plant sale did great! We sold a record number of mums this year. Thank you to all of our
parents who donated mums to McGinn. The front of the school and Salisbury Garden look
beautiful! Thank you to Lyndsey Giannacio for all of her work planting our flowers. We projected
$600 in sales and brought in $811. We were impressed with the quality of the flowers as well as
the responsiveness of Linwyk Gardens, our vendor.

● Week of Respect:
Shannyn and Sonal organized a wonderful Week of Respect. On Walk to School Day students met
at one of three locations and walked in groups carrying creative homemade signs. Everyone
enjoyed the theme days throughout the week. Our BMX bike assembly was a hit with both
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students and staff. The week concluded with children bringing in rocks with messages of
kindness painted on them for our Kindness Rock Garden located in the Salisbury Garden.

○ Sonal Agrahari:
■ Walk to School Day - VP Programming supplied some signs (others made

them) and took pictures. Town Councilman and McGinn parent Matt
Adams joined us this year at the main entrance. There was some confusion
with his office in relaying meeting place information so we will reach out to
him directly next year.

■ BMX Bike Assembly -The assembly included grade level appropriate
discussions about anti-bullying, bicycle safety, and responsible choices. The
students loved it!

● Haunted Hustle:
On Friday, October 14th we had our first ever fall festival alongside the Color run. Students
enjoyed playing various lawn games with their friends and family while over three hundred
children (310!) joined in the running of the Haunted Hustle. Our budget projection had $2,500
slotted for this fundraiser and our final profit was $3,896.78. Our DJ did a great job of engaging
the children in activities. Thank you to all of our parent volunteers who ran games, handed out
snacks, helped decorate, lined up our students, and threw color. Many thanks also to Dina
Lindner and Jamie Glickman for all of their careful planning for this event. The children had a
blast!

● Halloween Parties:
Our room parents spent much time planning Halloween parties for our children this month. The
kids enjoyed them so much. Thank you!

○ Karen Sullivan: Huge shoutout to our room parents for hosting our class Halloween
parties. We appreciate all the time and energy you put into them and it was such a fun
way for the kids to celebrate.

○ Amy George (absent from tonight’s meeting) emailed to say that the teachers had shared
with her that “the children had a wonderful time during the Halloween Parties.”

● Author Visit:
With an extended deadline and a little extra advertising on our Facebook pages, our author visit
chairs, Meaghan Eschbacher and Sarah Brievogel, sold 132 books. This is comparable to sales in
years past and we were happy to have achieved our goal of selling over 100 books. Our author
visit is not one of our fundraisers, but we were eager to provide as many students as possible with
the opportunity to read Lesa’s amazing books. We are so excited to get to meet Ms.
Cline-Ransome next month!

○ Sonal Agrahari: McGinn’s author visit is scheduled for Monday, December 6th. Lesa
Cline Ransome will visit McGinn (in person yay!). Books have been ordered from The
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Towne Book Store in Westfield, and will be signed and personalized by Ms. Ransome the
day of the author visit. Sara did a great job promoting on FB to get us more sales!

● Sharing Lunches:
Sharing lunches was an amazing success! Thank you Sara Taner, Joanna Flavin, our many parent
volunteers and the incredibly generous McGinn community. So many bags were lovingly
decorated by the children. We collected over 500 hundred (502!) lunches to give to the Plainfield
Salvation Army, a record number! Thank you!

○ Sonal Agrahari: Next one is Nov 15th. Future dates are: 12/6, 1/10, 2/7 (SLP, promote
for students to decorate lunch bags with V-day decorations), 3/7, 4/11 (SLP), 5/9, and 6/6.

● School Photos:
School photos went well. Reflections Studios was extremely responsive, professional and
accommodating when we asked to bring back group class pictures. All parents should have
received their child’s photos. Retakes can be arranged by reaching out to Reflections to schedule
an appointment at their studio in downtown Scotch Plains. We will have our fundraising totals
from Reflections at the end of November.

● Fourth Grade Committee:
Our fourth grade committee has gotten off to a fantastic start. They have decided on their theme
and created amazing t-shirts. We also had many generous parents donate shirts so the whole
fourth grade staff would be able to wear the t-shirts at all of the fourth grade events this year. The
shirts should arrive this week already! The committee is currently working on the photo montage,
gathering pictures for the yearbook through Drop Box, planning the end of year picnic and the
Celebration of Learning.

○ Sonal Agrahari: A virtual parent volunteer meeting was held on Monday, October 24th.

● High School Scholarships:
We let our district PTA know that McGinn will once again be awarding two scholarships in the
amount of $1,500 each to two deserving McGinn School alumni. I will be reading through the
applications this year.

● SEPAG:
Gabrielle Dennis is the chair of McGinn’s Special Education Parent Advisory Group. She has
shared a link to the group’s website that communicates important information on ways to support
students as well as meeting dates. She is currently looking for another McGinn parent to co-chair
this committee with her.
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● Membership:
We currently have a record 280 PTA members!! Thank you, Nicole Sharkey for all of your efforts
in our membership campaign and your expertise in coaching our new parents through MobileArq.

○ Nicole Sharkey: We are entered to win several monthly awards from the NJPTA based
on achieving our goals and paying on time. We met our 60% goal/payment by Sept 30th
and the 100% Goal/Payment by Oct 31st. The goal was 272 members.

New Business: Dara Eisenstein & Ana Mota, Susan Pastir, Sonal Agrahari

Fundraising (Dara/Ana):
● Boon Supply:

The online store opened on 10/22 and will close on 11/5. McGinn will receive 40% of total sales.
We currently have not generated a profit from the sale. Last year’s profit was $800. In previous
years there was a $200 profit or sometimes no profit. Based on last year’s profit, we projected a
profit of $500. Susan and Dara considered an eBlast being sent to parents (rather than just relying
on Facebook posts) so that a larger audience is reached.

● November Philly Pretzel Sale:
Chair: Dina Lindner. We sold 271 pretzels and will profit $390.75. Pretzels will be picked up on
11/4 at McGinn between 12:30-12:50pm.

● Pie Sale:
Chair: Allison Murray. The sale just opened on 10/30. Pre-orders will be
available to be picked up at McGinn on Tuesday, November 22nd between 2:45pm - 3:45pm.

● Book Fair:
Chairs: Dawn Weinstein and Alli Kagan. The book fair will take place on Tuesday 11/15–Friday
11/18, available to students during school hours and to families after school on Tuesday and
Wednesday and on Wednesday evening. On Wednesday evening, there will be guest readers,
snacks and crafts.
All students were encouraged to participate in our coloring page contest. The deadline to submit
the page is Friday, November 4th, with the winners announced Tuesday, November 15th during
morning announcements. Each of the winners will receive a $20 Scholastic gift card (one winner
per grade).
We are also having a jar filled with erasers in which students will guess how many erasers are in
the jar. This jar guessing game is a tradition at the book fairs. The class who guesses the closest
gets $25 to spend at the fair and the erasers.
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Nicole Sharkey and Meaghan Eschbacher pointed out that on the 11/16 evening sale the MPR is
being used by a Girl Scout Troop so the event will have to be solely in the gym or someone will
have to request that the Girl Scout Troop move to the Media Center if the MPR is needed. Nicole
Sharkey to email (her daughter’s) Girl Scout Troop to notify them that someone may request a
room change.

● Breakfast With Flame:
Breakfast Chairs: Dom Cody and Andrew Flavin. Craft and Bake Sale Chairs: Jeff Petrella,
Pooja Rastogi and Jamie Glickman. Breakfast with Flame is being held on Saturday, December
3rd. In addition to the breakfast component, there will also be a holiday winter craft station and a
bake sale.

When asked how people could sign up for the bake sale, Dara Eisenstein indicated that a Google
Form was currently being made for volunteers for the craft, the event, and the bake sale. It will be
sent out soon.

● Ongoing Fundraising:
○ Amazon Smile: Raised $198.03 from Amazon Smile.

Rosalina Walter requested that Nicole Sharkey post on PTA Facebook a reminder to people to add
McGinn as their Amazon Smile charity. Nicole said she was planning one for later November to
capitalize on holiday shopping.

○ Box Tops. Chair: Jenn Weckstein. Raised $56.90 from the Box Tops submission since
September 2022.

Programming (Susan):
● Lego League:

Lego League will be starting on Tuesday, November 15th and meeting after school on select
Tuesdays leading up to the science fair where students will present the projects they have been
working on. We were able to expand our teams from two last year to four this year. We have four
parents who volunteered to be trained as coaches and four SPF high school students volunteering
to assist. We had fifty-eight students apply for the twenty-four spots! Participating students were
selected randomly using a computer program while keeping the number of third and fourth grade
students equal and the number of boys and girls the equal. Students who were not selected to
participate in Lego League will be getting first priority when signing up for Lego Club.

● Lego Club:
Lego Club will be meeting on Thursdays beginning December 1st. We will be running two ten
week sessions back to back. The first session will be offered to third and fourth grade students.
The second session will be open to students in grades K-2. Students will work in teams to
engineer solutions to real world problems. Students will also be offered the opportunity to engage
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in free play and exploration with the Legos. To date we have forty-five students signed up for
Lego Club and eleven parents who have offered to volunteer. The signup will be available
through next week. We are still looking for two parents to chair Lego Club.
Susan clarified that the Lego Club sign up for 3rd and 4th graders is currently happening and
would take place Dec-Mar. An eBlast for the sign up for K-2 will go out in February and will run
from March-June. She confirmed that the PTA has TONS of legos.

● Bingo Night:
Bingo Night will be held on Friday, January 13th. Nicole Manna and Amy Condon are chairing
this event. Planning will begin soon. We will need donations of new toys as prizes.
Susan confirmed the event will be in person.
Dara noted that in the past there were great discrepancies between the donations and that the
guidelines for the donation of new toys should be given a price range. For example $5-10 or
$10-20.

● Global Family Night:
Our annual global family night will be held in person this year on Friday, January 27th from
6:30-8:00pm. Catherine Lauritzen and Pavlina Perry have been busily planning the night. We
have sent in a $250 deposit for our entertainment to the Afro Brazilian Arts and Education
Academy for a Capoeira Interactive Performance. The total cost for the program is $500. There
have also been discussions of having families submit their favorite recipe from their heritage with
a description of why it is important to them. The recipes could then be compiled into cookbooks,
which would potentially be sold as a fundraiser. We are working on establishing a timeline for
this project.
Dara confirmed that this event is a potluck as well.
Rosalina noted that the Capoeira performance had been done several years ago and that it was
very well done.

Programming (Sonal):
● PTA Reflections:

Started promotion on September 11th eblast. Submissions are due by Tuesday, November 15th.
Keep in mind all participants (parents) must have joined the McGinn PTA to qualify. “Show
Your Voice” is the theme this year chaired by Mary Athungal. We are discussing room parents
sending out a description of the program and a reminder of the deadline as we did last year.
Susan, who has previously chaired the event, mentioned that they usually only receive 5-10
entries. She said that the current submissions were less than that.

● IHM Food Pantry:
Our second Immaculate Heart of Mary (IHM) food bank collection ran from Tuesday, October
17th through Thurs, October 20th. Additional upcoming collections are scheduled for
November 14th through the 17th (in coordination with the 4th grade service learning team) and
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December 12th through the 15th. Christine Scordato and Kim Roost will again be facilitating
the drives throughout the year. Future dates: 12/12-12/15, 1/17-1/19, 2/13-2/16, 3/13-3/16,
4/17-4/20, 5/15-5/18, 6/12-6/15. (SLP will be 1/19 and 3/16)
Susan asked Nicole Sharkey to speak about the SLP (service learning projects). Nicole said that
the 4th Grade takes part in Service Learning Projects November-April: Coat drive, Toy drive,
Sharing Lunches (2x), and this Food Drive (2x). The students make posters and help gather and
sort the items.

● Coat Drive:
McGinn will be hosting a coat drive from November 16th through November 18th. Kelly
Sacchetti is working with the Union County Council for Young Children (UCCYC) to accept
donations from McGinn families. The 4th grade service learning team will be helping on Nov
17th. On Nov 7th, 8 students will make posters at recess, and Nov 14th and 15th, 4 students
will make the morning announcements. Door #2, drop off donations.

● Toy Drive:
McGinn will be hosting a one-day toy drive on Friday, December 2nd (SLP). Kelly Sacchetti
is working with Union County Council for Young Children (UCCYC) via Second Chance Toys
to accept donations from McGinn families.

Looking Ahead: Dara Eisenstein & Ana Mota, Susan Pastir

Fundraising (Dara/Ana):
● Splurge Bakery Valentine’s Day Sale:

Chairs: Nicole Kobis and Louann Zinser. Our sale will take place from January 15-30th and
pre-orders will be picked up on February 9th.
Dara noted that last year’s sale was very popular.

● Family Skate Night:
Chair: Kelly Sacchetti. Outdoor Family Skate Night will be held on Saturday, February 11th at
The Westfield Rink.
Dara noted that this event was also very popular last year. Discussion ensued about whether (in
the next school year) the event should be divided K-2 and 3-4 so that people don’t get left out.
Last year the event sold out. Nicole Sharkey said it needs to be more clear that if a parent is not
skating, they can still attend but don’t need to purchase a ticket. Parents only need to purchase
tickets if they will be actively on the ice with their children.
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● Parent Social:
Chairs: Jodi Repinsky and Tara Mann. The Parent Social is being held on Friday, February 24th
at Shackamaxon Country Club. A Casino theme is being discussed. We handed in a $500 deposit
this week.

Fundraising (Susan):
● Variety Show:

McGinn’s annual Variety Show is looking to make a return as an in person event on Friday, April
14th at 6:30pm and Saturday, April 15th at 6:30pm. Kara Kennedy and Kristen O’Grady are
chairing this event and have devised a detailed timeline. They are currently looking to solidify the
theme this week and will put a call for directors in the eblast at the end of the month. We are still
brainstorming ways for parents new to Variety Show to learn more about it so they feel more
comfortable volunteering. Room parents might send out a blurb about it. We could also host a
volunteer/directors virtual interest session. We will need many parent volunteers.

Karen Sullivan explained to new McGinn parents in attendance that the event needed parent
volunteers who will select a song (on theme) and teach a choreographed dance to a group of
students.
Susan clarified that students will be assigned to the volunteer/directors based on their availability.
A Google Form will be sent out to parents to fill out what days their children are available to
learn/rehearse and will be matched with a volunteer/director based on their schedules.
The call for volunteers/directors will go out in late November once the Theme has been finalized.
Nicole Sharkey questioned if all 4th Graders participated. The responses were that most 4th
graders do. They don’t need to be involved in the dance, but can be involved in the introductions,
etc.

Programming (Susan):
● Super Science Saturday:

Super Science Saturday will be held on Saturday, March 4th at 10am. Allison Sanchez and
Lauren Murphy are working on booking a scientist for the entertainment portion of this program.

Treasurer’s Report: Rosalina Walter

See spreadsheet at the end of this document.
Rosalina noted that everything is fine. So far the only fundraiser that is underperforming is Boon Supply.
It was reiterated that it should be advertised by eBlast instead of Facebook so that it reaches more parents.
An extension (beyond 11/5) was also considered.
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Unfinished Business, Questions, Comments, Announcements: Susan Pastir
Susan reminded attendees that the main areas that need volunteers right now are Variety Show and Lego
Club. Dara added that volunteers are also needed to gather auction items for the Parent Social.

Adjournment:
Susan, “Can I get a motionto adjourn the meeting?”
First: Lauren Murphy
Second: Rosalina Walter
Susan: Meeting adjourned at 8:20.

Respectfully Submitted,
Nicole Sharkey
Recording Secretary
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